	
	

	
	

	
	



Water Management Permit Application for a new source in the Taunton River Basin Received by the Department of Environmental Protection, Southeast Regional Office, Bureau of Resource Protection.

The Department of Environmental Protection will accept written comments on the Water Management permit application recently filed for permitting in the Taunton River Basin.  The requested permit period will through the final permit period for the Taunton Basin on February 28, 2010 under the Water Management Act (M.G.L. c. 21G).  Jan Drake of DEP’s Southeast Regional Office (address below) will accept written comments filed by February 26, 2005.  

The Town of Whitman’s Public Works Department has applied for a permit to withdraw 0.405 million gallons per day (MGD) on an annual average daily basis from a single bedrock well located in the Bear Meadow Wellfield off Oak Street in Whitman, Massachusetts (“Well #1”).  A Source Final Report for this well is also under review by the Department at this time.  Final approval of this report will result in an approved Zone II and Zone II pumping rate: therefore, the applicant’s current rate of 0.405 MGD is not yet approved and authorized. The final approved volume will be used to meet the needs of the Town of Whitman.  It will replace up to 0.405 MGD of the volume currently purchased by Whitman from the City of Brockton, whose sources include the Avon Reservoir and Silver Lake/ Monponsett Pond.

Installed in 2002, Well #1 is 500 ft deep, and was tested June 14 through 25, 2004 by the consulting firm of Emery & Garrett Groundwater, Inc. of Waterville Maine.  The application’s requested volumes coincide with the DCR’s Division of Water Resources demand projections, which were prepared in the early 1990’s.  The applicant has indicated that 100 % of the water withdrawn will be returned to the Taunton River Basin: 99% to the Brockton Wastewater Treatment Plant, and 1% via septic systems.

Well #1 is located adjacent to areas identified as Priority Wildlife Habitat and Rare/Threatened or Special Concern Species, as shown in the most recent edition of the Massachusetts Natural Heritage Atlas. An Order of Conditions will be required at such time that excavation in or adjacent to wetlands is required.

A copy of the application is available for review from 9:00 AM -5:00 PM, Monday through Friday, at DEP’s Service Center, Southeast Regional Office, 20 Riverside Drive, Lakeville, MA 02347 (508) 946-2755.   A copy of the application is also available for review at the Whitman Public Works Office, Whitman, MA (781) 447-7630.

This information is available in alternate format by calling our ADA Coordinator at (617) 574-6872.
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